8 July 2007

Dear LDS Magazines:

My name is John Larsen, and I am a member of the Nashua 1st Ward in the Nashua New Hampshire Stake.  This past year our family, ward, and community have passed through a very difficult trial.  It is a compelling and inspiring story of faith, courage, and love.  I would like to depict at least a portion of this event in an article for the Ensign or the New Era.  As suggested in the Writer’s Guide, I am writing to inquire as to the nature of article that would be best suited to your publications’ needs.

The facts:  Our 17 year-old son, Stanford, was diagnosed with cancer two days after graduating from high school in June 2006.  He was healthy, strong, and totally without symptoms up to that point.  He went to the emergency room suffering severe abdominal pain.  Emergency surgery found a tumor blocking his small intestine.  Four world-class pathology labs could not identify the type of cancer, which metastasized to his liver.  Stanford went through 45 different medical procedures including four different chemotherapy protocols, but all of the treatments proved ineffective.  He died less than eight months later on Jan 23, 2007, at age 18.  Please visit the http://StanfordLarsen.org website for many details relating to his illness, treatments, and Stanford’s journey of faith. 

The spiritual facts:  Stanford was a shining example of the gospel to all who knew him.  He was well known at school and beloved by teachers and friends.  He was involved in seminary, scouting, marching band, jazz band, concert band, chorus, drama, and always upheld the standards of the church.  Stanford had a powerful testimony of the Savior and truthfulness of the restored church, and was anxious to serve a mission. 

Stanford had unwavering faith, hope, and exuded optimism even when his death became imminent.  In spite of many setbacks along the journey, he strongly believed that he would be healed.  During his illness, Stanford had been approved to take out his temple endowment, but he decided to wait until he was called on his mission, believing the Lord would heal him.  Three weeks after his death, Stanford’s work was done in the Boston Temple with over 36 ward members in attendance. And now it is with greater understanding that we know that he has been both healed and called to a mission beyond the veil.

Throughout this tragic experience, our ward family was brought together in hope, faith, and service.  Heavenly Father's guiding hand was visible in many ways.  The neighborhood, the community at large, and people all over the world were drawn into his struggle through newspaper articles, a website, and an email list.  Over 1200 people attended his funeral where the plan of salvation was taught powerfully by our stake patriarch.

The preceding is a short summary of the larger story.  As a family of seven we have grown in ways we never anticipated.  We struggle each day, but move forward with faith in the resurrection and the restored gospel.

It is my sincere desire to share the power and inspiration of this story with the readers of LDS magazines.  A few weeks ago, I gave a talk in Sacrament Meeting on the topic "All things denote there is a God" (Alma 30:44); wherein, I described how, in retrospect, the hand of God can be seen directing events starting months before the emergency surgery and all through the trial.  Many people have suggested this would be a powerful article for the Ensign, perhaps under the topic of "Parenthood".  The story could also be told with a different perspective for the New Era under the topic of "Everyday Heroes".  I am willing and eager to act on your direction in this matter.

Thank you in advance for your attention.  I look forward to your response.
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